
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: January 27, 2020 

SUBJECT:      Authorize the City Manager to execute an interlocal agreement with 
Tarrant County to rehabilitate and resurface Meadow Road from 
Chapman Road to Hightower Drive.  

PRESENTER: Boe Blankenship, Public Works Operations Manager 

 

SUMMARY:  

The City Council is being asked to allow the City Manager to execute an interlocal 
agreement between Tarrant County and the City of North Richland Hills for road 
construction work on Meadow Road. 

 
GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  

Over the past few years Tarrant County Field Operations, specifically Precinct No. 3 has 
helped the city complete various street construction projects.  Most recently county forces 
rehabilitated Susan Lee Lane in 2018.  This partnership allows the city to stretch 
maintenance dollars by taking advantage of the county’s in-house capabilities.   

The proposed 2020 project is Meadow Road from Chapman Road to Hightower Drive, 
and will include full sub-grade stabilization followed by a new asphalt surface. 

The terms and conditions of the agreement replicate those used in prior years.  The city 
will pay for the materials, trucking charges and one half of the fuel used by Tarrant County 
for the sub-grade stabilization process and the placement of the asphalt in the roadway.  
Once the agreement is executed staff will coordinate with the county to schedule the work.  
At this time, it appears that the work will take place in late March of 2020. The work is 
estimated to take 3 to 4 weeks to compete.  

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Authorize the City Manager to execute an interlocal agreement with Tarrant County to 
rehabilitate and resurface Meadow Road from Chapman Road to Hightower Drive.  
 


